
	

	

SCC	Meeting	
Mar.	13,	2017	

3:30	
	
	

Attendance:	Ken	Higgins,	Wendy	Condie,	Shanna	Carroll,	Susan	Westover,	Sherrie	
Russell,	Veronica	Reginato,	Mindi	Beck,	John	Thomas	
	
Approval	of	Minutes:	
	
A	motion	was	made	by	Shanna	to	approve	the	Februay	6,	2017	minutes,	seconded	
by	Mindi	
	 Yay:		8	
	 Nay:		0	
	
A	letter	will	be	going	home	on	April	19	to	let	parents	know	that	Mindi’s	and	
Veronica’s	terms	are	coming	to	a	close.	Anyone	who	would	like	to	run	for	the	SCC	
must	submit	a	letter	by	4:00	PM	on	May	1.	A	list	of	parents	running	for	School	
Community	Council	will	be	sent	home	via	e-communication	and	a	letter	in	
Wednesday	folders	on	May	3.	Voting	will	be	May	22,	23	and	24.	
	
A	motion	was	made	by	Wendy	to	approve	these	dates,	seconded	by	Mindi	
	 Yay:		8	
	 Nay:		0	
	
School	Updates:			
	
Updated	2017-2018	approval	of	teachers:	

• 5	teachers	in	each	grade	(1st-6th)	
	
Rocky	Reading	-		Amy	Peterson,	Veronica	Reginato,	Miquelin	Smith,	Michelle	
Beckstead,	Mary	Thomas	and	Elizabeth	Sweat	did	an	excellent	job.	Teachers	helped	
to	make	the	program	a	success.	Many	teachers	held	their	own	drawings	and	had	
their	own	incentives	for	students.	
	
BOB	–	Deb	McKinzie	made	this	wonderful.	So	many	students	participated	this	year!	
	
SAGE	–	begins	March	20th	for	writing.	All	other	subjects	open	after	spring	break.	
April	10	or	11.		
	
Bench	Mark	testing	could	be	implemented	next	year.	5th	grade	piloted	it	this	year,		
and	it	worked	well.	Teachers	are	able	to	view	the	questions	and	see	what	students	
struggled	with.	
	
	



	

	

DIBELS	-	testing	has	been	going	well.	Final	test	will	be	given	in	May.	Results	are	
available	to	the	teacher	the	day	of	the	test.	
	
Music	-	parents	enjoyed	the	class	music	recitals	that	Andrea	Morley	implemented	
this	year	and	would	like	for	this	to	continue	each	year.	
	
Class	Donations	-	teachers	may	request	class	supplies.	Parents	are	allowed	to	
donate,	should	they	choose	to	do	so.	
	
Referendum	2018	–	this	could	aide	the	school	financially.	For	more	information,	
visit	utahschools.net		
	
Trust	Lands	–	last	year	we	were	given	$65,000.	This	year	the	amount	was	raised	to	
$88,000.	The	goal	of	Trust	Lands	is	to	improve	reading	scores	by	2%	in	the	lower	
grades	and	to	improve	math	scores	2%	in	the	upper	grades.	
	
Proposed	Trust	Lands	expenditures:		
	

• Trackers	-	help	students	with	DIBELS,	math,	and	reading	
• Double	Dose	-	hoping	for	grant	toward	Double	Dose	

	
• Technology	–	the	additional	devises	will	be	for	first/second	grade.	Currently	

investigating	different	options	with	loaners	from	the	district.	
	

• LCD	projectors	and	sound	systems	on	the	stage	and	in	classrooms	that	are	in	
need	of	updating.	Any	carryover	from	the	2016-2017	Trust	Lands	could	
begin	replacing	worn	out	systems	and	added	technology	

	
A	motion	was	made	by	Ken	to	approve	the	2017-2018	Trust	Lands	proposal,	
seconded	by	Mindi.	

Yay:		8	
	 Nay:		0	
	
Next	meeting	Monday,	June	5,	2017,	10:00	AM		
	
	
	
	
	
	


